
 

                                                
 

 

 

Privacy and Civil Liberties Oversight Board Statements 

on the Nomination of Travis LeBlanc 

March 29, 2022 

 

Statement from Chair Sharon Bradford Franklin and Board Members Ed Felten and  

Beth A. Williams: 

“We congratulate Board Member Travis LeBlanc on his re-nomination. His continued 

service would be a valuable contribution to the Board’s mission of ensuring the 

Executive Branch’s efforts to prevent terrorism are balanced with the need to safeguard 

privacy and civil liberties. We wish him the best in the confirmation process.” 

 

*** 

 

Statement from Board Member Travis LeBlanc: 

“It is an honor to be renominated to the Privacy and Civil Liberties Oversight Board.  

I am grateful to President Biden and Vice-President Harris for their confidence in my 

continued service to the nation. If reconfirmed by the Senate, I look forward to working 

with my fellow Board Members and our talented agency staff to meet our mission of 

safeguarding privacy and civil liberties while protecting the nation from terrorism, both 

domestic and foreign.” 

 


